
ANNOUNCEMENT          
 
 
DATE: July 3, 2012 
 
TO: All Personnel 
 
FROM: Curt Glaser, Human Resources Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Death of Retired Battalion Chief William J. Pool 
  
DISPOSITION: Read/Post/Destroy July 15, 2012 
 
 
Retired Fire Battalion Chief William “Bill” Pool answered his last alarm on July 1, 2012.   
He was 98 years old. 
 
Bill was a carpenter and mechanic prior to joining the Department.  He began his career with the 
Fire-Rescue Department in August 1940 as a Fireman 4th Class.  Bill advanced through the ranks 
making Engineer in September 1944, Lieutenant in April 1947, and Captain in November 1953.  
He attained the rank of Battalion Chief in January 1965.  Bill retired in June 1973 after more 
than 32 years of service to the Department. 
 
A viewing will be held on Thursday, July 5th at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Sally Lynn Chapel 
Greenwood Memorial Park 
4300 Imperial Ave 
San Diego, CA  92113 
 
Services will be held at the same location on Friday, July 6th at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Condolences can be sent to the Pool Family: 
 
3277 Albatross Street 
San Diego, CA  92103 


